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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Assalamu Alaikum 

 
House Captain 
 
This week we awarded our 7 new House Captains at our whole school as-

sembly on Monday. Congratulations to the following students who will repre-

sent their house for the year:  

 

Responsibility House - Ahmed Abdisater 

Respect for Self, Others House - Leen Al-Badry 

Taqwah House - Alia Mukhtar 

Excellence House - Rayyan Quazi 

Confidence in Self, Faith and Learning House -Raidah Intungane 

Acceptance & Tolerance House - Zunairah Kaiyum 

Care for Self and Others and Environment House - Faris Al-Saudi 

 

It is exciting to have a real student voice that our wonderful House Captains 

will contribute to. Our Student Council is growing and we know that Year 4,5 

children can put their hand up to be a Deputy House Captain for each 

house.  This vote will happen on Monday 3 March in week 3 house meeting. 

We look forward to more leadership opportunities for students to put their 

hand up for going forward. 
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Second Hand Uniform Shop 

 

The school will be starting a Second Hand Uniform shop for parents who may like 

to sell the uniforms that their child has grown out of but is still in good condi-

tion.  More information will come home about this, please stay tuned and collect 

all the uniforms that don’t fit!  If you are interested in helping run this for the school 

please contact the principal at leanne.chartrand@iqra.school.nz. 

 

Students Goal Booklet 

 

A goal setting booklet will go home with specific goals of your child, goals the 

teacher has for the child and goals the special character teacher has for the 

child.  Please sign and return this with your child to school.  These goals will be 

reflected on in the Term 1, week 8 reports. The Parent/Teacher interviews at the 

end of Term 1 will be a chance for a discussion on how these goals are going and 

further next steps.  
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Iqra School Upcoming Events 

 

There are some exciting fundraisers events coming up at Iqra School this term.   

 

             Hunger ball 23 Feb                      
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On February 23, 2025 (Sunday) there will be a soccer tournament and 

Hunger ball (+ food sales) session this day.  Mr. Anzar has provided in-

formation to the community about how to register for this amazing event 

so you don’t miss out.  If you are not currently registered on a team 

please contact Mr. Anzar. 
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                                    Iftar Nights 13th & 14th March  

 

On Thursday 13 March and Friday 14 March we will hold our annu-

al Ramadan- Auction/ Fundraiser.  

    

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE: 
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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE: 
 
 

Iftar Nights Information:  

 

Cost: Free for the mother and father of each child at Iqra School.  Only 

parents of Iqra School parents are invited.  Iqra School children are wel-

come to come and eat dinner in a different room and meals will be provided 

free of charge.  Year 4-8 boys are asked to accompany their fathers on 

the Friday 14 March session. 

 

This is a fundraiser for Iqra School getting a new playground.  Please give 

to this cause! The school would like to auction goods and services (or 

vouchers) from the businesses of our community members.  If you are 

able to provide a product or service for auction please contact the principal 

(leanne.chartrand@iqra.school.nz) 

 
A note providing more information about the proposed playground as well 

as the invitations  admitting entrance to the Iftar event has been sent home 

with your child this week.  Each adult must be a parent of a child at Iqra 

School and must have an invitation to enter. 
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                                              Market Day 6 April 2025 

 

Finally Iqra School will be holding an Iqra School Market Day on Sunday  

6 April 2025.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Put this in your diary as a wonderful family event your friends will enjoy.  We 

look forward to celebrating a wonderful Islamic community event.  We hope 

you all can come.  
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Library Visit  

 

This week Iqra School students started their visits to New Lynn Library.  Some 

visits were not able to go ahead due to the inclement weather.  We plan on our 

second visit in week 7 this term. If your child has a library card they are to 

please bring it along on their visit.  If  they do not have a card parents are asked 

to get a card for their child if you want them to be issued New Lynn Library 

books.  You can do this by popping into any council library and signing them up. 

Please see your classroom teacher if you have any questions about this won-

derful literacy promoting programme. 
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Sport Activity 

 

Our Year 6 students recently took part in an exciting T-Ball activity at Iqra 
School! The event was a great opportunity for students to develop their team-
work, coordination, and sportsmanship while having fun on the field. 

From powerful hits to quick fielding, the students showcased their skills and en-
thusiasm throughout the game. It was wonderful to see their energy and deter-
mination in action! 

Well done to all participants for their effort and teamwork! 
 

 
 

All Iqra students will be active learners, contributors and participants in the Muslim Community, 
New Zealand and the world 

Principal’s message: 



 IQRA Newsletter 
 

 

School Assembly 

 

On Wednesday, 19 Feb 2025, the Year 3 students did a wonderful job leading 

the assembly. They spoke with confidence, presented their work proudly, and 

engaged the audience with their enthusiasm.  
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As a reminder, please see the guidelines below for time a child to spend on 

homework at Iqra School: 

 

Year 1- 10 minutes each night 

Year 2- 15 minutes each night 

Year 3,4- 20 minutes each night 

Year 5-8- 30 minutes each night 

 

From time to time the school requires the help of parents to help run events at 

the school.  If you are interested in joining this committee, being a regular par-

ent helper to attend regular fundraiser meetings, help organize school events, 

help run our Second Hand Uniform shop and participate in school run pro-

grams, then please contact the Principal (Leanne) 

at leanne.chartrand@iqra.school.nz.  We are keen to have your help and sup-

port! 
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Term 1 Events 

·23.2.25 Hunger Ball tournament + food fundraiser 
·13,14 March Ramadan Fundraiser/ Auction, 6:30pm-10:00pm 
·17.3.25 New Lynn Library visits Y1-8 this week 
·21.3.25 Term 1, week 8,  Work habits & Attitude Report available online for parents 
·25.3.25 & 27.3.25 Mitey (mental health) programme visits Iqra School 
·31.3.25 Eid- counted as school day - HOLIDAY 
·1.4.25 Eid- HOLIDAY 
·2.4.25 - 3.4.25 Term 1 Parent/  Teacher Interviews after school, Term 1 week 10 
·3.4.25 Lockdown training with Harrison & Tew, 8-12:30pm 
·4.4.25 Eid celebration at school, come in your Eid clothes & bring a plate 
·6.4.25 Iqra School Eid Festival- market day 
·11.4.25 Uniform free day- bring a gold coin, food stall, Last day Term 1, 2025 
·28.4.25 First day Term 2, 2025 
 

Reporting for term 2 
 
27.6.25 week 9, term 2 Academic reports available to parents 

EID- 6 JUNE- counted as a school day- HOLIDAY 

 

Reporting for term 3 

 

16.7.25-17.7.25 Parent / Teacher Interviews after school  Term 3 

19.9.25 week 10 term 3 Work habits & attitude reports available to parents 

 

Reporting for term 4 

 

12.12.25 Term 4, week 10 Academic Reports available to parents 
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 ϥمضاέ έϬحباً بشέم– Εكاέلب΍ϭ Ε΍ίلإنجا΍ έϬش 

 έϭلسح΍ ϥّϳίϳ ماϳف ،ϥ΁έلق΍ Γء΍έقϭ έاϬلن΍ ϡϭلا تنُسى، تتجلى في ص Εاυلح Ϫاتϳρ في ϥمضاέ έϬش ϝحمϳ
΍ϭلإفρاέ مائΩتنا بأل΍ ϥ΍ϭلفέحة ΍ϭلتلاقي. ·نϪ ش΍ έϬلت΍ϭص΍ϭ ϝلتضامϥ، حΙϳ تلتقي ΍لأسΓέ مع ΃ف΍ Ω΍έلعائلة 
 ΍ل΍ϭحϭ΃ ΓΩ مع جمع م΍ ϥلأصΩقاء حϝϭ مائ΍ ΓΩلإفρاϭ ،έتتشا΍ ϙέلقلΏϭ في تجا΍ Ώέلصϳا΍ϭ ϡلتقΏέ مϥ الله.

في έمضا΍ έϫίُϳ ،ϥلخέϳ في كϝ مكاϥ، فن΍ ϯέلإحساϳ ϥتجلى في ΍لصΩقا΍ϭ Εلتبέعاϳϭ ،Εتسابق ΍لمصلϥϭ ·لى 
΍لمساجΩ لأ΍Ωء ΍لصلاΓ بما في Ϋلϙ صلا΍ Γلتϳϭ΍έح ϭقϳا΍ ϡللϝϳ. ·نϪ ش΍ έϬلتح΍ϭ ϱΩلتغέϳϳ، حΙϳ نسعى لتقϳϭة 

 ΍تصالنا باͿ تعالى ϭ ت΃ έϳϭρنفسنا ϭتίكϳتϬا.

 ϯέقصا ϝΫفالنا على بρ΃ϭ نفسنا΃ نشجع ϥ΃ Ωلاب ،ϙέلمبا΍ έϬلش΍ ΍Ϋϫ فيϭ،ϝلتكاس΍ لا ϝلعم΍ έϬش ϭϫ ϥمضاέ έϬش
جϡϫΩϬ في جمϳع ΃عمالϡϬ، س΍ϭء في ΍لفص΍ ϝل΍έΩسي ϭ΃ في ΍لمنϭ΃ ϝί خاέجϪ، فث΍ Ώ΍ϭلأعماϝ مضاعϑ في 

.ϝلعم΍ ϥع αلتقاع΍ عنيϳ لا ϡϭلص΍ϭ ،ϥمضاέ 

 ϝء بشكϭضϭل΍ ء΍Ω΃ ϥم ΍ء΍Ωبت΍ Γبالصلا ιخا ϡتماϫ΍ لاءϳ· ا علىϬلابρ سةέΩلم΍ تشجع ،ϝϳلفض΍ έϬلش΍ ΍Ϋϫ فيϭ
΍لانضبا΍ϭ ρلمسئϭلϳة. ϭبϳنما ϳعُتبέ  -·لى جان΍ Ώلأج΍ϭ έلث΍ Ώ΍ϭلمضاعϑ -صحϳح حتى ·تقا΍ ϥلصلاΓ مما ϳكسبنا 

΍لصϡϭ جانباً ϫاماً مϥ ج΍ϭنέ Ώمضاϥ، نϥ΃ ϙέΩ كρ ϝفϝ في مέحلة مختلفة مέ ϥحلتϪ، ل΍Ϋ نشجع ρلابنا على 
 ΍لصϳاϭ ϡفقا لأعما΍ ϭ ϡϫέستع΍Ω΍Ωت΍ ϡϬلبΩنϳة.

ϭبما έ ϥ΃مضاϭ ϥقΕ للعناϳة بالعائلة ΍ϭلمجتمع ϳ΃ضا، فإننا نΩع΍ ϭلأسέ ·لى بΩء مباΕ΍έΩ تΩع΍ ϡلمحتاجϥϳ، س΍ϭء 
ف΍ ϩΫϬلمباΕ΍έΩ   كاΫ ϥلϙ مϥ خلا΍ ϝلت΍ ϭ΃ ωϭρلتبϭ΃ ωέ ببساρة نش΍ έلكلمة ΍لϳρبة ·ϥ تع΍ ΕέΫلمشاέكة ΍لماϳΩة،

 .ϡسلϭ Ϫϳصلى الله عل ϡϳέلك΍ لناϭسέ اϬϳعل Ιلتي ح΍ ϥلتضام΍ Ρϭέ ًضاϳ΃ αέتغ ϝب ،Ώفحس ϥϳέلآخ΍ Ωلا تساع
ϭ ΍Ϋϫسϑϭ تق΍ ϡϭلمέΩسة بالإعلاϥ ع΍ ϥلمبا΍ Ε΍έΩلتي تعΩϭناϫا في كέ ϝمضاϥ ككفالة ΍لأϳتاϭ ϡصناϳΩق 

 έعش Ιلثال΍ لجماعي في΍ έاρلإف΍ Ωسة تعέΩلم΍ ϥ΃ كما ،ϡناكΩϬمعنا كما ع ΍ϭنϭا فكϫέϳغϭ ةϳنϳلع΍ Εعاέلتب΍
 Ω΍Ωلمضي في ·م΍ لصالح Εعاέلتب΍ جمعϭ لعلني΍ Ω΍ίللم Γέضا فقϳ΃ ϥتضمϳ ϱΫل΍ϭ ϝϳلفض΍ έϬلش΍ ϥم έبع عش΍έل΍ϭ
ملاعϭ Ώساحا΍ ΕلمέΩسة بالألعا΍ϭ Ώلمع΍ Ε΍Ωلتي تجعϭ ϝق΍ Εللع΃ Ώكثέ فائϭ ΓΩمتعة لأبنائنا، فاحέص΍ϭ على ΃لا 

.ϡاϬل΍ ωϭέلمش΍ ΍Ϋϫ كة فيέلمشا΍ ϡتكϭفϳ 

 نسأϝ الله ϳ ϥ΃جع΍ ΍Ϋϫ ϝلشέϬ ش΍έϬ ملϳئا بالبέكة ΍ϭلثΏ΍ϭ للجمϳع.
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Welcome, Ramadan – The Month of Achievements and Blessings  

Ramadan carries within it unforgettable moments, manifested through the fast-

ing of the day and the recitation of the Quran, while Suhoor and Iftar adorn our 

table with the colors of joy and togetherness. It is a month of connection and 

solidarity, where families gather—whether with members of the same house-

hold or with groups of friends—around the Iftar table, sharing the moments of 

fasting and drawing closer to Allah. 

 

During Ramadan, goodness blossoms everywhere. We witness acts of kind-

ness in charitable donations and contributions, and worshipers hurry to the 

mosques to perform their prayers, including Taraweeh and Qiyam al-Layl. It is a 

month of challenge and transformation, during which we strive to strengthen our 

connection with Allah and work on developing and purifying ourselves. 

 

Ramadan is a month of action, not idleness. In this blessed month, we must en-

courage ourselves and our children to give their utmost effort in all their en-

deavors—whether in the classroom, at home, or elsewhere—because the re-

wards of our good deeds are multiplied in Ramadan, and fasting does not mean 

refraining from work.  
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During this sacred month, the school encourages its students to pay special at-

tention to prayer—from performing Wudu correctly to mastering the prayer it-

self—which not only brings additional rewards but also instills discipline and re-

sponsibility. While fasting is an important aspect of Ramadan, we understand 

that each child is at a different stage in their journey; therefore, we encourage 

our students to fast according to their age and physical capacity.  

 

As Ramadan is also a time for caring for family and community, we invite fami-

lies to initiate projects that support those in need—whether through volunteer-

ing, donating, or simply spreading kind words when material contributions are 

not possible. These initiatives not only help others but also nurture the spirit of 

solidarity encouraged by our noble Messenger (peace be upon him). The 

school will soon announce our traditional Ramadan initiatives, such as sponsor-

ing orphans and setting up donation boxes for in-kind contributions, among oth-

ers. We invite you to join us as always.  
 
Additionally, the school is organizing a group Iftar on the 13th and 14th of this 

blessed month, which will also include a segment for a silent auction and fund-

raising to support equipping our school playgrounds and open spaces with 

games and equipment that make playtime more enjoyable and beneficial for our 

children. Please ensure you do not miss this important project. 

 
We pray that Allah makes this month full of blessings and rewards for everyone. 

Ramadan Mubarak! 
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Students in Years 4 and 5 are diving into narrative writing as part of our literacy 

program. Year 4 students bring stories to life through role play, enhancing their 

creativity and storytelling skills, while Year 5 students focus on developing their 

personal narratives. Students engage in guided, silent, and independent read-

ing to build their comprehension and fluency. We are excited to see their confi-

dence grow as they explore and express their ideas through writing and read-

ing! 
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The Year 4 and 5 students in the Kawther Team are exploring the concept of 

place value through hands-on numeracy activities. They are deepening their un-

derstanding of whole numbers by engaging in problem-solving tasks that chal-

lenge their thinking. Students use various strategies to break down numbers, 

compare values, and recognize patterns. These activities are helping build 

strong mathematical foundations and confidence in working with numbers. 
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Staff interview 

Mrs. Fathima Hafeez (Year 3– Room 3) 

1.What is your favourite food? 
I like Thai food 
 
2. What is your favourite colour? 
I don't have a specific colour 
 
3. How long have you been teaching? 
I have been teaching for 15 years. 
 
4. Why did you want to teach at Iqra? 
I wanted to teach at this school because of the Islamic ethos at this school 
 
5. Have you taught at any other schools before? If so, compare your expe-
rience to this school?  
Yes, I was teaching in the Middle East, so it was a similar experience. 
 
6. What are your goals for this year? 
I want to cover the gaps in teaching and learning 
 
7. Do you have any pets? 
    No 
 
8. Where are you from? 
I am from Sri lanka 
 
9. Would you  rather have coffee or tea? 
  Coffee 
 
10. What is your favourite subject to teach? 
My favourite subject to teach is Math. 
 
 
Interviewed by Lamar Mohamed (Y7)  and Zunairah Kaiyum (Y7) 
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List of teachers and emails 
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School Staff                                       Members  Email  
Principal  Leanne Chartrand  Leanne.chartrand@iqra.school.nz 

Director of Special Character  Ghada Smaik  ghada.smaik@iqra.school.nz 
Assistant Principal  Zainab Farooqi  zainab.farooqi@iqra.school.nz 
Executive Officer  Samar Ahmad  samar.ahmad@iqra.school.nz 

Administration Executive  Wiwin Aliloedin wiwin.aliloedin@iqra.school.nz 
Year 1 Teacher  Neetika Sharma neetika.sharma@iqra.school.nz 
Year 2 Teacher  Asiya Rehman asiya.rehman@iqra.school.nz 
Year 3 Teacher  Fathima Hafeez fathima.ashiqua@iqra.school.nz 
Year 4 Teacher  Sajdah Nazif  sajdah.nazif@iqra.school.nz 
Year 4 Teacher  Marwa Mohamed marwa.mohamed@iqra.school.nz 
Year 5 Teacher  Fazleen Azim  fazleen.azim@iqra.school.nz 
Year 5 Teacher  Thomas Rutten  thomas.rutten@iqra.school.nz 
Year 6 Teacher  Rubie Kim rubie.kim@iqra.school.nz 

Year 7&8 Teacher  Anzar Chida  anzar.chida@iqra.school.nz 
Year 7&8 Teacher  Zainab Farooqi  zainab.farooqi@iqra.school.nz 

CRT Teacher  Madiha Chida  madiha.chida@iqra.school.nz 
CRT Teacher  Fatima Sabe  fatima.sabe@iqra.school.nz 
CRT Teacher  Ritu Chowdhary  ritu.chowdhary@iqra.school.nz 
CRT Teacher  Christine Erson  christine.erson@iqra.school.nz 

Special Character Staff 
Member  Duaa Idris  duaa.idris@iqra.school.nz 

Special Character Staff 
Member  Fatima Sabe  fatima.sabe@iqra.school.nz 

Special Character Staff 
Member  Diana Nazzal diana.nazzal@iqra.school.nz 

Special Character Staff 
Member  Sara Al Homayssi sarah.elhomayssi@iqra.school.nz 

Teacher Aide - Learning 
Support  Yanti Roi nurhayati.roi@iqra.school.nz 

Teacher Aide ESOL Naeylah Zarrin  naeylah.zarrin@iqra.school.nz 
Caretaker  Milo Auva'a   



Our school proprietors  
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Our school board members 
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School Principal  

Board Member 

LEANNE	CHARTRAND 
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Follow us on our social media plaƞorms and check out our website: 

 
 
 

Follow us on Facebook. 
 

 

 

 

 

Follow us on Instagram. 

 

 

 

 

Follow our school website. 
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IQRA School is a state integrated area school catering to 
students from year 1 to year 8.   IQRA was established in 
2016 by our proprietors of Algoritim Educational Trust. 

We focused on providing quality education as outlined by 
the New Zealand Curriculum as well as provide our 
localised curriculum and Special Character based on our 
integrated status. 

Our special character focus in across the whole 
curriculum, however we have specialised areas such as 
Islamic studies, Quran and Arabic language. These areas 
are integrated within New Zealand Curriculum. 

We at IQRA look forward to working with all of you on 
our journey toward making our school a leading Islamic 
School in New Zealand that ensures our students stay 
connected with our faith, languages, cultures and strong 
heritage.  

5-9 Hugh Brown Drive  
New Lynn  
Auckland, 0600 
New Zealand 

Admin  
09-825-0041 

admin@iqra.school.nz  

 

P.O. Box 15425 

New Lynn 0640 

Auckland 

Contact Us 

Attendance dues: 

Attendance dues must be paid through Ezypay, our third-party provider. 
You can access it through the caregiver portal under the payments tab. 
If you need help, contact the school. All parents have to set up the    
payment for 2025 prior to school start date 30 January 2025. 

Check the notice sent through the skool loop for more information. 
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